

February 19, 2020

Dear Brevillier Resident Family Members,

I have recently been selected to serve as the Chaplain at Brevillier Village. My name is Chuck Adamczyk and I am a Permanent Deacon of the Erie Catholic Diocese. My diocesan assignments are at Saint James Parish in Erie on Buffalo Road, Brevillier Village (for the past 16 years), and the VA Medical Center in Erie on East 38th Street.

My home has been and is in Erie, PA, where I live with my wife Kathy. We have been blessed with three (3) children; Carl, Rob, and Nicole; their spouses April, Cassie and Justin; and our five (5) grandchildren, Hannah, Carly, Madison, Braxtin, and Iris. We have one (1) grandchild already in heaven, "Michael."

My office is located in the Saint Barnabas Chapel, and currently on site from Monday thru Friday from approximately 9:30AM till 2:30PM. Currently, we have the following services scheduled to provide a faith-filled and spiritual atmosphere for the residents:

Wednesday morning	9:45AM	Protestant Service	St. Barnabas Chapel
Wednesday morning	10:30AM	Protestant Service	St. Paul Chapel at Ball Pavilion
Wednesday afternoon	3:30PM	Rosary	Barnabas Court South Rec Room
Sunday morning	9:45AM	Catholic Communion	St. Barnabas Chapel
Sunday morning	10:40AM	Catholic Communion	St. Paul Chapel at Ball Pavilion

Once I am completely acclimated, I intend on offering additional services to benefit the residents and employees of the Village.

I have been blessed with a warm welcome many years ago by the residents and staff, and I am delighted to be here to serve the entire Brevillier Village community. I pray that I may provide all resident's family members and staff with the spiritual care they want, and can be there for them and you when needed.

God Bless, Prayers, and Love,

Chuck Adamczyk Chaplain – Brevillier Village

CA:tm

